
Blawenburg Welcomes Pastor  

Jeff Knol, Jamie é and Raleigh 

ñWe have a pastor!ò, said Churchôs VP of Consistory 

Dave Cochran on Sunday, June 19th.   Reverend Jeff 

Knol, from the Colts Neck Reformed Church, near Free-

hold, guest preached that day.   Following the service, Dr. 

Cochran convened a meeting of the congregation and it 

voted a unanimous approval of the Search Committeeôs 

recommendation and the churchôs governing bodyôs deci-

sion to extend a ñcallò to Reverend Knol.   Within days, 

the Delaware-Raritan Classis of the RCA ï the governing 

group to which BRC belongs ï approved the action, and 

Rev. Knol accepted.   Pastor Jeff signs on with Blawen-

burg Reformed Church officially on Tuesday, August 23rd. 

ñJamie and I are really excited about this new chapter in our lives,ò Rev. Knol said, 

ñand weôre looking forward to meeting everyone at the church.ò   August 27th, a Satur-

day, looks like move-in day at the parsonage.   Ahead of that, the Knols plan to do 

some of their own painting in the pastorôs residence. 

éAnd a Baby, Too! 

Jamie Knol is expecting, so weôll have a baby in residence as well.   Anticipated due 

date:  Mid November.   The Knols are doing it the old fashioned wayétheyôll be 

pleasantly surprised with a girl or a boy. 

Hereôs a little background on Jeff and Jamieé 

Both Jeff and Jamie are from Michigan, originally.  They met while attending Calvin 

College in Grand Rapids.   Jeff attended Princeton Theological Seminary and earned 

his Master of Divinity degree there in 2012.   He also took specific denominational 

courses at New Brunswick Theological Seminary.   In September 2012, Jeff signed on 

as a part-time Youth Pastor at Emanuel Lutheran Church in New Brunswick, and the 

following June he became Interim Pastor at the Reformed Church of Highland Park.   

In the fall of 2013, Jeff became Associate Minister at Colts Neck Reformed Church 

where he has taught the confirmation class, led a high school youth program, and  
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helped coordinate programs for all youth and young 

adults.    This summer, he led a mission trip helping to 

rehab homes in an economically depressed part of 

Tennessee. 

Jamie Knol works for Princeton Healthcare System, 

the outfit that operates the new Princeton Medical 

Center in Plainsboro.   Jamie enjoys baking, reading 

and walking their dog, Raleigh.   And she takes great 

pictures.  ñGod is bringing us together,ò Pastor Knol 

says.   ñLetôs do some good work.ò 

 
Welcome Karen Larsen 

 

Now that Karen has been with BRC for almost 

two months as our new administrator, I am 

happy to say that it has been a smooth transi-

tion.  Her newsletter and copy writing experi-

ence with the Samuel Fleming House Museum 

& Gardens has given her an advantage in pro-

ducing this newsletter.  As owner of Center 

Point Staging, LLC, administrator at First Step 

Counseling, and as executive assistant at 

American List Counsel, we reap the advantage 

of her website experience, business administra-

tion skills, and sense of teamwork.  Welcome, 

once again, Karen.  We look forward to a pro-

ductive and pleasant ministry together. 

 

Barbara Pavlicek, Editor 

The Blawenburg Beacon 

 

(See the June, 2016 edition of the newsletter 

for further information.) 

 

Pondering Finances  

with Jean Beachell 

Warm Welcomes 



Fond Farewells 
A Message from Rev. Dr. Mark King 

 
Rev. Dr. Mark King has 

ended his time with Marble 

Collegiate and has headed 

off to his new position as 

Conference Treasurer/

Director of Administrative 

Services for the Western 

North Carolina Annual 

Conference.  He recently 

sent this message and 

asked that it be shared with our congregation: 

 

I wanted to share one last word before I 

move on from my role at Marble and thus 

my association with the great people of 

Blawenburg Reformed Church.  You have 

truly been an inspiration to me.  I am so 

thrilled of our time together with the be-

ginnings of the Marble/Blawenburg part-

nership that has truly blessed both par-

ties.  You are such a good and faithful 

people.  You have weathered some storms 

as all good communities of faith have and 

endured all the more.  But your future is 

so bright and your hope and faith so 

strong.  I honestly thanked God for you 

each and every time I was with you.   

I am so excited about your new pastor 

coming aboard and know that great days 

are ahead.  Just know that in our time to-

gether, you touched me and honored me in 

allowing me to be a part of you.  

May God bless you all and keep you all 

until that one day, here or there, we will 

meet again. 

 

All the best, 

Mark 

R. Mark King 

Executive Minister 

A Message from Sarah Hong 
Greetings BRC Family! 

Marc, Abby, Ty and I left New Jersey  on 

June 13th and since then weôve visited fam-

ily in Charlotte, NC and closed on our new 

home in Kentucky. The kids and I have also 

been spending time with family in Michigan 

while Marc is back in NJ working on his dis-

sertation to finish his PhD. We look forward 

to settling in later this month and beginning 

our new adventure! Please continue to hold 

us in prayer during the transition, especially 

as Marc continues to face some minor health 

discomforts . 

I am so grateful for our time together this 

past year and look forward to staying in 

touch! Our family will continue to hold you 

all in prayer through this time of transition 

and beyond. So excited that Jeff and Jamie 

will be journeying alongside you; they are 

wonderful people and they are lucky to be 

joining such a wonderful community at BRC.  

Blessings and Peace, Sarah 

Our new address is,: 

3031 Radiance Road, Louisville, KY 40220 

And I can also be reached on Facebook and 

via email: 

sarahlhong@gmail.com or phone (616) 450 -

9423  
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Prayers for Our Church Family  

 

An Update on Marcia Bradsell 
 

After worshiping with us and being at our education hour on June 12th, Marcia suf-

fered a heart attack.   

She continues to improve and is gaining strength.  With the exception of visits to the 

doctor, she had not ventured out, but was able to do so for the first time last week when 

she and her family dined at a local restaurant.  Family has visited, and will continue to 

visit throughout the rest of the summer. 

 

Marcia still carries her defibrillator 24/7 but hopes to have it removed permanently af-

ter her next visit to the cardiologist in early August.  She hopes to begin some very 

modest rehab soon. 

 

Regarding Ken's return to Oman, the family will decide in early August on the next 

steps.  It is likely that Ken will return for a short stay to wrap up work there.  They will 

not risk compromising Marcia's health by having her return. 

 

Please continue to keep Marcia as well as the Bradsell family in your prayers.  She 

would welcome a cheerful note.  Their address is 35 Barrows Rd., Boothbay Harbor, 

Me. 04538 
 

Prayers for the Miller Family  
 

Please include the family of Dick Miller in your prayers.  Dick passed away on Mon-

day, July 18 at Robert Wood Johnson Hospital in New Brunswick.  Dick and Cheryl 

are former members and longtime friends of our church.  Cheryl is the niece of Martha 

Van Zandt.  Condolences may be sent to Cheryl at 825 Mt. Lucas Rd., Princeton, 

08540.  
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Luke 11:1-2 
He was praying in a certain place, and after he had finished, one of his disciples said 

to him, "Lord, teach us to pray, as John taught his disciples." 

 

He said to them, "When you pray, say: Father, hallowed be your name. Your king-

dom come.  
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Summer Worship Schedule 
 

July 24�³  Nancy Curtis, Chaplin, RWJ Hamilton 
10th Sunday after Pentecost 
 

July 31�³  Nancy Curtis, Chaplin, RWJ Hamilton 
11th Sunday after Pentecost 
 
August 7ñ Rev. Maddy Patterson 
12th Sunday after Pentecost�³ Communion 
 
August 14ñ Nancy Curtis, Chaplin, RWJ Hamilton 
13th Sunday after Pentecost 
 
August 21ñ Ed Staats,  
Student Intern at North Branch Reformed Church 
14th Sunday after Pentecost 
 
August 28ñ Rev. Jeff Knol 
First Sunday preaching at BRC !  

15th Sunday after Pentecost 
 

Grateful to our guest preachers 

June 6 & July 3�³ Rev. Paul Walther 

June 12�³ Rev. Ken Bradsell 
with wife Marcia 

June 19 Rev. Jeff Knol  

June 26, July 10 &  17 Nancy Curtis 

We commit our gifts to WORSHIP  �J�D�W�K�H�U�L�Q�J���D�V���D���F�R�P�P�X�Q�L�W�\���W�R���F�H�O�H�E�U�D�W�H���*�R�G�·�V���S�U�H�V�H�Q�F�H���D�P�R�Q�J���X�V�� 

Colossians 3:12-17New International Version (NIV) 

Therefore, as Godôs chosen people, holy and dearly 

loved, clothe yourselves with compassion, kindness, hu-

mility, gentleness and patience. Bear with each other and 

forgive one another if any of you has a grievance against 

someone. Forgive as the Lord forgave you.14 And over all 

these virtues put on love, which binds them all together in 

perfect unity. 

15 Let the peace of Christ rule in your hearts, since as 

members of one body you were called to peace. And be 

thankful. 16 Let the message of Christ dwell among you 

richly as you teach and admonish one another with all 

wisdom through psalms, hymns, and songs from the 

Spirit, singing to God with gratitude in your 

hearts. 17 And whatever you do, whether in word or deed, 

do it all in the name of the Lord Jesus, giving thanks to 

God the Father through him. (NIV) 


